
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

NIRB File No.: 14EN033 

 

July 30, 2014 

 

Bruce Goad 

c/o WPC Resources Incorporated 

Suite 202 – 750 West Pender Street 

Vancouver, BC V6C 2T7 

 

Sent via email: inukshukexploration@shaw.ca 

 

Re: Application Acknowledgement and Additional Information Required for the Hood 

River Project Proposal 

 

Dear Bruce Goad: 

 

On July 17, 2014 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received WPC Resources 

Incorporated’s (WPC) “Hood River” project proposal from the Kitikmeot Inuit Association 

(KIA).  The NIRB has assigned this project proposal file number 14EN033.  All documents 

received and pertaining to this project proposal include:  

 

 NIRB Part 1 Summary Application Form in English, Inuktitut, and Inuinnaqtun, 

 Maps 

 Non-technical Project Proposal summary in English, Inuktitut, and Inuinnaqtun 

 Kitikmeot Inuit Association Application in English 

 Nunavut Water Board Application in English 

 Emergency Response Plan 

 Environmental Plan 

 Fuel Management Plan and Fuel Spill Contingency Plan 

 Waste Management Plan 

 Wildlife Mitigation and Monitoring Plan 

 Email from the Nunavut Planning Commission re no conformity required  

 

The NIRB has undertaken a preliminary completeness check and finds that your project proposal 

does not contain sufficient information for the NIRB to permit proper screening.  Specifically, 

the NIRB is requesting submission of the following information by August 5, 2014. 

 

 Amounts of fuel required to conduct the project for the year, including amounts to be 

cached at the Ulu camp in drums, bulk fuel tanks, and in temporary caches, as well as 

any other fuel planned for storage as associated with the Hood River project. 
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Please forward all forthcoming submissions to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca or via fax at (867) 983-

2594.  

 

If you have any questions or require clarification, feel free to contact me at (867) 983-4611 or 

tarko@nirb.ca. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Tara Arko 

Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 
cc:  Wynter Kuliktana, Kitikmeot Inuit Association 
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